

MINUTES

August 27, 2008, 3:00p.m. -5:00 p.m.
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURES
ROLL CALL
	Present
	Lydia Aydlett, John Bardo, Mary Kay Bauer, Richard Beam, Ted Coyle, Terry Folger, Steven Ha, Elizabeth Heffelfinger, Eleanor Hilty,  Gary Jones, Frank Lockwood, Marylou Matoush, Ron Mau, Erin McNelis, Sharon Metcalfe, Sean O’Connell, Philip Sanger, Krista Schmidt, Lori Seischab, Austin Spencer, Barbara St. John, Michael Thomas, Cheryl Waters-Tormey, Laura Wright

	Members with Proxies:
	Jamie Davis

	Members absent
	Patricia Bailey, Wayne Billon, Don Connelly, Jack Sholder, Jack Summers

	Recorder
	Nancy Carden


APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
	Motion:
	To approve the minutes of April 2008.  Sharon Metcalf is listed as present and absent.  On the bottom of page 1, insert “and Kyle Carter”.  Motion to approve minutes with two modifications.  Voice vote.  Unanimous. 


CHANCELLOR’S REMARKS
	Chancellor Bardo
	· We are looking at a 2-3% budget cut plus probably more cuts next year
· We are continuing with UNC-Tomorrow

· Continuing to focus on improving enrollment; distance education grew a little

· Residence graduate credit declined somewhat

· Leadership Council-this is really an extended Executive Council.  Need to move central administration purposes to the dean’s office.  Currently, most of our colleges have weak internal faculty committee and meeting structures. We need to work through how to do this. Most systems are set-up showing the vice chancellor in charge.  Because the university is rapidly changing, taking 6 months can be too long.  There’s too much going up to Senate-so we’re trying to keep things more in the college.  We will be devolving resources, a fair amount of budget and line control.
· How does streamlining fit in w/this (i.e., PACE)



	Council Reports:
APRC/Ted Coyle
	The first APRC meeting is scheduled for September 12.  We will be looking at how many times a student can repeat a course; accelerated (4+1), dual degree;


	Collegial Review/Mary Kay Bauer
	We are waiting for something to meet about.

	Faculty Affairs/Philip Sanger
	We will be meeting on Friday’s, from 3-4 p.m., with the first meeting being scheduled for September 12th.  We are looking at developing a Task Force to develop a patent policy for students.  Currently, if you aren’t an employee, you are considered an individual agency.  We are finished with Course Evaluation.  We are developing a panel to provide active support for Course Eval.  The Council gladly welcomes any new considerations.  The issue for BBT discussion has already been assigned to a Task Force.

	Gary Jones-Faculty Assembly Delegate
	Faculty Affairs Final Report for last year (from Judith Wegner) was distributed.


OLD BUSINESS

	Austin
	Review of BB&T Chair and such Task Force.  Richard will touch on this in his report.


NEW BUSINESS
	Open Caucus Reponses/ Richard Beam
	· Conversations centered around an attempt to schedule another faculty caucus meeting and how to best advertise for the caucus
· Caucus suggestions Richard received are:

     1.  Medical/maternity leave

     2.  Tenure clock

· Because of the decentralization of the university resources to the Colleges, the college bylaws will need to be re-written.



	ACTION ITEM-Phil Sanger
	Faculty Affairs Council will take the initiative to broaden the view for Faculty Caucus.



	ACTION ITEM-Beth Tyson Lofquist
	Send “all faculty” the exception clause for the new tenure process and old tenure documents.

	Faculty Senate Planning Team --Additions
	The following are additions to the Faculty Senate Planning Team:

Library-Krista Schmidt
E&AP-Marylou Matoush

H&HS-Sharon Metcalf

	ACTION ITEM:
Erin McNelis
	Send an email to senators requesting two members to serve on Rules Committee

	
	


REPORTS AND UPDATES

	
	

	Beth Tyson Lofquist for Kyle Carter
	

	
	· Kyle apologizes for not being here

· A process is being developed to use another course management system

· Application to be a Carnegie Engaged Institution is in progress

· Collegial Review documents-moving forward. Some remain the same this year. December deadline (former document); most discussion is around scholarship development.  To be engaged doesn’t mean you count as scholarship.

· Course-evals. Provost finalized recommendations about how you use these comments.  All other recommendations are approved and will be on our website. Put stop and start date on Syllabi.
· Retention rate is up. Our current retention rate is 71%, up from 66.4% last year

· We are finalizing our report to SACS.

· Enrollment is down. We are down about 150 students. Graduate enrollment is down, as well as distance enrollments.

· Provost newsletter went out today.

· UNC-Tomorrow Phase II report is due December 1st
· Beth is communicating work to the Department Heads about the work the Faculty Senate is doing



	ACTION ITEM
	Phil Sanger will work with the Faculty Affairs Council to determine what is being done c/o motion from Gary Jones.

	
	

	SGA
	No report

	Staff Forum
	No report

	
	

	
	

	Chair report –Richard Beam
	· We are still working on getting the voter clickers.

· Introduced Nancy Carden-Assistant to the Faculty Senate

· Task Force dealing with issues of gifts that come to the University and how it affects the curriculum
· Development of a general policy statement-submitted to Chancellor on July 8th-should be coming out as policy soon.

	
	

	ACTION ITEM:
	Nancy Carden will check on the status of the voter clickers.

	
	

	Meeting adjourned, 4:57 p.m.
	Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Carden


